There has been an Episcopal presence in Andalusia since the early 1900s, with Episcopalians meeting in local homes.  In 1922, three Episcopalians purchased a lot with the intention of building a brick church.  Due to legal issues surrounding the property and national events, no building was constructed.
After World War II, more Episcopalians moved to Andalusia.  Meetings were held at a local business and in homes, and outreach projects were underway before there was a building.  Even before Bishop Carpenter (Diocese of Alabama) gave permission and without any legal standing, the small group of Episcopalians purchased a lot on Second Avenue as “St. Mary’s Episcopal Church.”   
The original building for St. Mary’s was built at the Second Avenue location.  Women of the church raised funds, and men sawed and hammered on their days off from work.  Two members constructed the altar, lectern, pulpit, font, and credence table – with some of the pieces made from a donated walnut dining room table.  The first service of Evening Prayer took place in the new building on June 16, 1949, with Bishop Carpenter as officiant.
In 1970, St. Mary’s became a part of the newly formed Diocese of the Central Gulf Coast.
By 1998, the congregation had long ago outgrown its space on Second Avenue, and parking was a special problem.  In early 1999, the original church building was moved to a new “home” on East Three Notch Street and planning began for a building expansion.  The new church building was dedicated and consecrated on July 19, 2003.  The original church was incorporated into the design as one of the transepts, as well as a meeting room.  A large parish hall, kitchen, and nursery were included in the complex.  
In the fall of 2019, ground was broken for a new building addition, incorporating a conference room, office suite, and three children’s classrooms.  This addition was dedicated on October 14, 2020.   
With God’s help, our facility has not only expanded in size but has allowed our congregation to grow in the scope of its ministry.  With the congregation’s generous stewardship, we have been able to retire debt on each phase of our growth before we begin the next.   
 
